
VILLAGE OF PEMBERVILLE 
COUNCIL MEETING 

June 1, 2021 
 

Mayor Bailey opened the June 1, 2021 Council meeting at 7:00pm with a prayer and the pledge of allegiance.  
 
Roll Call: Present at the rescheduled meeting of Council were Rahe, Angel, Jacobs, Long, Madaras and Mazur. 
Others present were, Eric Campbell, Ed Wozniak, Ed Wozniak Jr., Laurel Martin, Bailey Beard, Schwartz, and 
the Clerk.  
 

Minutes: Angel moved and Jacobs seconded to approve the minutes from the May 25, 2021, meeting. Motion 
passed unanimously.  
 

Treasurer’s Report: Long moved and Rahe seconded to approve the bills for $21,669.44. Motion passed 
unanimously. 
 
ORDINANCE 1605: ORDINANCE TO MAKE INTRA FUND TRANSFERS FOR CURRENT EXPENSES AND 
OTHER EXPENDITURES FOR THE VILLAGE OF PEMBERVILLE, STATE OF OHIO, DURING THE FISCAL 
YEAR ENDING DECEMBER 31, 2021. 1ST READING 
 
Madaras asked what the purpose of the intrafund transfer was. Clerk explained that due to the pool not opening 
last year, funds were set aside in the general fund to help with pool expenses.  

Police Activity Report:  No report. 
 
Zoning:  
Campbell stated there may be some discrepancies on Bond St. and may need to be surveyed in the near future.  
 
Council Reports:  
Rahe:  
Streets & Sidewalks: Rahe stated the Street committee met and discussed the stumps that still need grinding.  
Rahe stated the next Street meeting is June 9th at 3:45 p.m. 
 
Rahe stated the landscaping on College Ave. has been redone and has heard no further complaints.  
 
Finance Committee: Rahe stated Finance met and discussed the copier lease that is up for renewal.  
 
Personnel Committee: Rahe stated Personnel met and they will begin reviewing the handbook and will provide 
any changes for Council discussion and approval.  
 
Rahe stated the Village had its first mosquito spraying for the year. Rahe stated the Village received a grant that 
will provide for a total of 9 sprays.  
 
Angel:  
Angel addressed a safety concern with homes that do not have their address visible. Angel stated there are 
several homes in the Village that do not have their full address or even half of their address visible. Angel stated 
he spoke with Chief Darling and Chief Martin. Angel would like to see this enforced.  
 
Jacobs:  
Jacobs announced that tonight is his last night on Council and is officially resigning from his seat. Jacobs 
explained that his job has relocated him to another state. Jacobs stated Pemberville is and always will be home 
and will be back to visit as often as he can.  
 
Long:   
Planning Commission: Long stated Planning met and discussed the recommendation of a crosswalk at the 
walking trail.  
 



Long wanted to remind residents of grass clippings being blown into the streets. Long stated this continues to 
be a challenge and expressed the issues the grass clippings cause in the town’s storm drains. Rahe asked if a 
small blurb could be included on the utility bill. 
 
Madaras:  
Madaras had nothing to report but did ask Council to discuss what it would take to enforce the Ordinances 
already on the books. 
 
Mazur:  
Mazur thanked Frobose Market IGA for their generosity in allowing the Community Pool to purchase concession 
products through them. Mayor will send them a Thank you.  
 
Mayor: 
Mayor thanked Josh Jacobs for his services and wished him and his family safe travels and best of wishes on 
their move. 
 
Mayor reported that she received the first and only draft of the Village Ordinance codifications. Mayor stated the 
information is now at the legal department and will be reviewed. Mayor stated a report will be generated and 
Council will have 90 days after the report is written to make any changes.  
 
Mayor stated the quotes for backhoe with Streaker came in late and will review and the next meeting. Mayor 
explained that Streaker is a member of Sourcewell. 
 
Mayor stated the new flower pots came in. Mayor and Councilwoman Rahe spent 2 days painting them. North 
Branch donated all of the soil.  
 
Mayor stated the new sound system at the pool has been installed.  
 
Mayor stated the pool has not been open on July 4th for quite a few years and would like Council to discuss and 
potentially approve to have the pool open on July 4th with free admission. Mayor stated she would like to have a 
“Party in the Park” on July 4th from 1 p.m. to 5 p.m. Mayor would like to have some games, pool games, food 
trucks and local entertainers. After Council discussed Rahe moved and Angel seconded to have Party in the 
Park on July 4th from 1 to 5 p.m. with free admission to the pool. Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Mayor stated the Pemberville Police offer a service that most residents may not be aware of. Mayor stated the 
Police department provides for those going on vacation a sense of security and peace of mind. Mayor stated 
residents can inform the police department when they leave for vacation, of which vehicles should be on the 
property and if anyone should or should not be there and the police will monitor the property while the resident 
is away.  
 
Guest: 
Bailey Beard: Ms. Beard discussed with Council her plan to provide a catch, neuter/spay, release program in 
Pemberville for the stray cats.  Ms. Beard explained she would first try to see if the cat belonged to someone 
before attempting to take into the vet. After a few days of trying to locate an owner, Ms. Beard would then follow 
with getting them the proper care, spay/neutering, and rabies shot. Ms. Beard stated she would continue the 
care for them after they are spayed/neutered before releasing them back to where they were trapped from.   
 
Mayor Bailey adjourned the meeting at 8:36 P.M. 
 
 

  


